
Idaho State Association of County Coroners
Board Meeting Minutes

Conference Call  |  June 9, 2020

Members Present 
Lucky Bourn, Minidoka County, President  
Tara Parsons, Butte County, Vice President 
Craig Rinehart, Cassia County, Secretary/Treasurer 
Warren Keene, Kootenai County, District 1 Rep 
Perry Larson, Lewis County, District 2 Rep 

Sue Warner, Adams County, District 3 Rep 
Gene Turley, Twin Falls County, District 4 Rep 
Mark Rose, Power County, District 5 Rep 
Mike Ernest, Lemhi County Coroner, District 6 Rep 

Members Absent 
Dotti Owens, Ada County, Past President John Buck, Gem County, At Large 

Others Present 
Kristin Cundiff, IAC Director of Operations 
Shari Fernandez, IAC Events Coordinator 

Cody Funke, Idaho County 

I. Call to Order 
	 President Bourn called the meeting to order at 10:05 am on Tuesday, June 9, 2020. 

II. ISACC Annual Conference 
The Idaho Association of Counties Board of Directors canceled their Annual Conference that was to be 
held in Boise from September 28-30. In addition to IAC, the Commissioners and Clerks, Assessors, 
Prosecuting Attorneys, and Treasurers have all canceled their in-person conferences due to COVID-19. 
Bourn asked the group how they felt about canceling the ISACC Annual Conference that is to be held 
in Boise October 1-2. Fernandez informed the group that the hotel would allow them to cancel their 
meeting at no charge due to the pandemic.  

Discussion from the board members included on how they could hold elections and how to approve 
the budget for 2021. There was also mention of holding an in-person board meeting even if the 
conference is canceled because the board could easily socially distance themselves. 

Rose moved to cancel the 2020 ISACC Annual Conference due to COVID-19, Ernest seconded. 
Motion approved unanimously. 

The board decided to meet on Thursday, September 3 at the ICRMP/IAC Building in the basement. The 
members will make their own reservations and Fernandez will provide a list to the members for 
recommended hotels. The budget will be considered at the September 3 meeting and will be sent out 
to the full membership for approval after the board reviews it.  

Warner moved to keep the officers in place until the 2021 ISACC Annual Conference, Rinehart 
seconded. Motion carried unanimously. 

	 Bourn adjourned the meeting at 10:36 am.


